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Park and Recreation Committee

Meeting Minutes

11 October 2005

Committee members Stephen Ailes, Herb Miller, Jill Ludy, David Crock, and Peter Dolan present.  Also present at the meeting was Township Manager, Michael Cotter.  The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m.   
Call to Order

There being a quorum present, the meting was called to order by Chairman Ailes
Approval of Minutes 

On the motion of Mr. Miller, second Mr. Crock, the Committee unanimously approved the minutes of 12 July 2005, as submitted.

Reports

Mr. Cotter informed the members that a beta version of the new Township web site would be posted by the end of the week.
He also informed the Committee that Hollenbach Park use and maintenance agreements for 2006 had been sent to Pottsgrove Soccer and the PGSD, and for Hillside Park for Pottsgrove Baseball.   He expected that the draft agreements would be ready for Committee recommendation at its November meeting.

Old Business

Mr. Miller asked the Committee to consider recommending to the Board the adoption of the township master park sign design, as drafted by Mr. Crock.   After a lengthy discussion, its was the consensus of the Committee to recommend that the Board approve the master park design, and install said signs at Hollenbach, Heather Place, and Hillside Parks.   It was also the consensus of the Committee that the Township modify the master park sign for use as a Township boundary marker/welcome sign.   Finally, the consensus of the Committee was to adopt the dogwood flower motif to create a historical marker, which would be made available to homes more than 100 years old.   Mr. Crock stated that his firm would develop sample graphics for the Board to review and consider of each.

[Mr. Dolan and Mr. Miller left at this point to attend the Open Space Committee Meeting]

New Business
A. Review of Draft Open Space Plan Chapter 8, Park and Recreation
Mr. Cotter reviewed with the Committee the proposed Open Space Plan discussion on specific park and recreation needs of the Township.   After a review of the chapter outline and contents, which specifically deals with a comparison of Township facilities in relation to national standards of needs per 1000 of population, the consensus of the Committee was to recommend to the Open Space Committee that Chapter 8 of the Open Space Plan refer not to specific action items, but to note that a new Township Park and Recreation Plan was under development and to reference the Park and Recreation Plan for specific action items.

B. 2006 Budget Review
Mr. Cotter reviewed his recommended operating budget with the Committee, noting that there were no proposed changes in service levels or programming.
The Committee then reviewed capital improvements for Heather Place Park.   The discussion centered on making the park more user friendly, and more attractive to broader segments of the community.   Specific items discussed were new playground equipment, a small Frisbee golf course, a bocce ball green, a horseshoe pit, a second pavilion, and improved lighting.

The Committee also discussed reviving Upper Pottsgrove Community Days.   The goal would be to help create a sense of community, and to raise funds for the parks and the UPTFC No.1.   After discussion on the types of attractions the event could have (big trucks, clowns, performers, food vendors, etc) it was the consensus of the Committee to work toward planning for a Community Day event in 2007, assuming that Heather Place Park improvements were completed in 2006.
Adjournment 

A motion was made by Mr. Crock and seconded by Ms. Ludy to adjourn the meeting at 7:30 p.m.
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